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t Paul's gains

another

stained

glass window

St Paul’s Church in Okato has recently
received a beautiful legacy. With the
closure of St Nicholas’s in Rahotu and
thanks to the generosity of a local family,
the foyer of St Paul's Church now
features a stunning, stained glass
window.

In 1959 the Gibson family — Massan,
Alexander (Alex), Donald and Arthur
Gibson, had applied to the Rahotu
Anglican Committee to have a stained
glass window installed in their church in
memory of their deceased parents,
George and Isabella (Jane). They
submitted a proposed design of Jesus
with two children created by Miller
Studios Ltd of Dunedin, which was
approved. However the Faculties
Committee of the Waikato Anglican
Diocese advised that some of the
finished products by Miller Studios had
"not been very satisfactory.” The family
took heed of this information and
instead commissioned the English firm
Messrs. James Powell and Sons
(Whitefriars) Ltd, to do the work.
Whitefriars was a well-known glasshouse
that had been making high quality glass
pieces in exceptional colours for 250
years. The business unfortunately closed
in 1980. A comparison with the other,
albeit beautiful, New Zealand-made
stained glass windows in St Paul’s
testifies to the wisdom of their decision.

The completed window was shipped to
Wellington on the SS Rangitoto and
installed above the altar at St Nicholas’
in 1961. The final cost was 94 pounds
and 12 shillings, which the four brothers
shared. To the disappointment of the
Gibson family and the alarm of the

manufacturers, it was thought at first
that the distinctive signature in the form
of a Whitefriar motif had been
overlooked. However, it was eventually
discovered in the extreme right hand
corner of the window. This motif
increases the historical and monetary
value of the piece.

Due to declining attendances, St
Nicholas's Church has now closed and
will be sold by the Anglican Church.
Because George Gibson had been a lay
preacher at Okato and to prevent the
window from being lost or forgotten, his
daughter-in-law Tansie felt it would be
fitting that it to be donated to St Paul’s.
It was cleaned and repaired by Richard
Landers and installed by Master Builder,
Rodney Smith at a total cost of $2,500.

The stained glass window donated
in memory of James and Isabella
Gibson.

e

Brothers Bernard (left) and Willie
Gibson, flank St Paul’s newest
stained glass window.

Again, the bill was generously borne by the
Gibson family. The parish will celebrate the
installation and unveil the window
sometime in February or March.

Story and photos by Kerry Lilley

Win tickets

to the

Simply Red
concert with
TOM!

(Details on page 6)
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editorial FROM THE TOM ZONE

2009 - It will be a great year.

So far it is going to plan. Fantastic weather is making
the holiday season a typical Kiwi summer. There has been
plenty of opportunity for swimming, camping and
fishing. We have been the recipients of some delicious
crayfish, paua and mussels. There’s nothing quite like
the food you collect yourself. Our veggie garden has
also done us proud and we are now savouring the sweet
flavours of our tomatoes and scarlet runner beans.

Here at TOM we are set for another informative and
interesting year, sharing your stories and getting more
clubs and groups on board with their updates.

Take One Moment with TOM
Tracey

Deadline for March issue -
Copy and ads 20 February, delivery 11 March

oM

Do you have family or friends who
would love to keep up with local

events?

Have a year’s worth of TOM delivered
to their door for just $25.

Phone 0800 THETOM

TOM-OKATO is a free, monthly
publication, delivered on the
second Wednesday of the month
to all homes and post-boxes from
Timaru Road to Bayly Road.
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GROUNDWATER

Looking for
groundwater?
Avoid costly mistakes.
Get the right advice
before you drill.

Call:
KARL BROWNE

WWww.geosearch.co.nz
027 2424 333
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Don't suffer

from PC rage!
Call

Paves

Puke .-h i‘kf

7= Oakura

Q™ tEw Ao e immic Library
Greetings for 2009
This can be such a busy time of year for many of us,
easing children into their school routine, following
up on New Year's resolutions and tackling that never-
ending honey-do list.
Despite the gloomy global economic climate we have
much to be grateful for. Let’s celebrate the human
spirit and courage of men and women past and
present. Every Day’s a Good Day and To the Max are
a couple of inspirational true life stories and we have
many more to choose.
Or else transport yourself to another place, plan a

PC

Services

David Skurr

752 1344
Mobile 0275 268 193

davespcservices@xtra.co.nz

holiday or simply dream about the endless
possibilities. Michael Palin’s New Europe and Family
OE (a really useful guide for travelling overseas with
your children) might fill the bill. Cloud Garden, ”
true story of adventure, survival and extreme
horticulture”, is highly recommended though not for
the squeamish.

New Zealander Maxine Alterio’s Ribbons of Grace is
a beautiful novel set in 19th century Otago in the
goldfields. Although fictional she “...blends historical
evidence with historical imagination”.

We carry a selection of tramping and surfing books
and magazines. Come on in ladies for the Girl’s Guide
to Surfing.

Here at the library you can find all the latest infor-
mation regarding the Council’s campgrounds review

‘:_'- ¢oast SLECTRICAL

Mobile: 027 27 27 017

Glen McDonald

REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN

and survey forms as well as its review
For your next vehicle service -

of rural subdivisions.

NORTHCOTT

Happy reading,
Karen and Vincenza

OAKURA BEACH
HOLIDAY
ACCOMMODATION

HOLIDAY HOMES
B&B's
GUESTHOUSES

Phone

06 752 7875

email
4tomgirl@xtra.co.nz

& European

Specialists in servicing

Subaru, BMW, Peugeot, Mercedes

189 Devon Street West, New Plymouth
ph; 06 7595224 fax; 06 7595229

TRLUCKS /
Erviasil rr'ﬂliﬂﬂ!!'lr

Specialsng in fietung-trips for the emed group 1.=3 pE-unﬁn
FUll DSy Hall Cay/Eyenings

BULLDOTERS /
GENERAL EARTHMOVYING

A world of
experience
delivering great
holidays

v 1005 passionate and commited
to delivering your perfect holiday

< Insider’s tips, expert advice and
qreat travel inspiration

« 1008 Kiwil owned and operated

+ Holiday's thal are tailored to you

Looking for travel ideas and
inspiration? Come in and see
our friendly team today!

THE LOCAL CONNECTION

Shemee |I| 0N

bio Mohile 0272 451 052

DIGGERS AVAILABLE
& DRAIMAGE
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Water Restrictions in
Place for Okato
Residents

20 January 2008

Low water flows in the Mangatete Stream have required New
Plymouth District Council to introduce partial water restrictions
for Okato residents.

The restrictions mean there is a total ban on the use of sprinklers,
irrigation systems and unattended hoses. Hand-held hoses may
be used on the odds and evens system: At odd-numbered houses
on odd-numbered days, and at even-numbered houses on even-
numbered days.

“We have a consent for drawing water from the Mangatete Stream
but its current flows are at a level that requires us to introduce
water conservation measures,” says Manager Water and Wastes
Brent Manning.

"It is therefore necessary for residents to keep their water use to
a minimum until the partial water ban is lifted.”

The rest of the district is reasonably dry, but recent rain has helped
freshen the ground and keep the water flowing well in the
district's streams.

“However water conservation is always a good idea at this time
of year no matter where you live, as a few days of sunshine and
wind can change the picture significantly,” says Mr Manning.
“The less water we use, the less that needs to be treated —and
that means savings in money as well as water supplies.”

By Brent Manning

Okato Lions

Hello readers.

Greetings for 2009 from the Okato Lions. We do hope you all
enjoyed your Christmas break —it's always a good time spent
with family and friends.

Yes, we are into the new year with its sunny mild weather. The
silage is well in and the hay is nearly there. The “girls” are
producing well and so they should with green feed up to their
eyeballs!

| am writing this edition for TOM on 24 January. Nine other Lions
and | have just returned from the “Round The Mountain Cycle
Race” where we acted as marshals at various points between Patua
and the Stony River bridge.

Our New Year's barbeque went off well at Bernard & Pauline’s
home last month. Twenty- eight of us enjoyed a meal and drinks
and plenty of chatter. We hope to carry out repairs to our hut at
TOPEC next month. We will install 4x1 rails around the base of
the hut, paint, and erect new spouting.

As you have probably heard Coastal School was successful in
obtaining a school bus shelter through the Totalspan Steel Sheds
& Building firm. The bus shelter is one of four allocated to the
Taranaki region from a total of 120 nationwide. Okato Lions
applied for the shelter on behalf of the Coastal School in Okato.
It should be installed by the time you are reading this.

On 1 March quite a few members and spouses have arranged a
group booking to see McPhail & Gadsby in New Plymouth —which
I'm sure they will find very enjoyable.

As usual new members are always welcome, so please think about
joining us. | am sure you would like our fellowship and the outings
we have planned.

Until next time, keep safe.

Lion, Merv Hooker, 752 4086
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Coastal Garden and
Art Safari

Would you enjoy visiting local coastal gardens and also see
displays of arts and crafts?

Eighteen gardens from Rahotu to Manaia will be open on the
weekend of 14th and 15th February. Gardens will be open
9am to 5.30pm.

The price of tickets is $5.00 for the entire weekend. Each ticket
includes a programme and a chance at the lucky draw for three
prizes that will be held on the 15th.

Tickets are available at:

Big Jims Garden Centre, New Plymouth
The Girlz Garden Centre, New Plymouth
The Crafty Fox, Oakura

Four Square, Okato

Four Square, Rahotu

Four Square, Opunake

Library, Opunake

Four Square, Manaia

Bruce & Kath’s Dairy, Kaponga
Garden Edge, Hawera

Woodsy's Garden Centre, Hawera
Information Centre, Hawera

A dedicated Coastal Garden and Art Safari committee has again
made this event possible and will donate the proceeds to
Taranaki Hospice.

If you are interested in joining the committee in the future or
want to show your garden please contact Rose or Margaret
below. "Next year we will be celebrating 10 years of gardens
on display and we welcome anyone,” says Margaret.

Rose Ratahi 06 761 8809
Margaret Goodwin 06 7524 203
By Milly Carr

COASTAL GARDEN
ART SAFARI

from Rahotu to Manaia

Sat 14 - Sun 15

February 2009
9am - 5.30pm

5 |

$5 per person -
a ticket for the weekend

Nearest outlet Okato Four Square,
+ other outlets

)\

YOUR LOCAL




Vehicles on Kaihihi Road
Beach

Recently there have been a number of complaints about quads and 4WD vehicles
racing around on sensitive areas of the beach at Lower Kaihihi Road. Of primary
concern is the damage being done to the upper dune area near the marginal strip
(the forested area along the cliffs/banks that is administered by the Department of
Conservation).

Over the past years, sand has been building up in the area due to a large amount of
sediment input down the Stony River (a result of the slips running into the Pyramid

smmnls THMPQHT Stream). Plants are now colonising the dunes which will increase dune stability and
allow them to increase in size.
NEW PLYMOUTH Sand dunes of this nature provide important habitat for nesting shorebirds such as

oystercatchers and terns. These species are extremely prone to disturbance as they
nest on the upper shore and their nests are easily run over or stood on. Although
currently rare on this particular piece of coast, there is the potential for the arrival of
more shorebirds if disturbance can be kept to a minimum. Many shorebirds are found
on nearby Komene Road Beach and we hope they will increase their home range.

. .
Dellven n Dunes also provide protection against erosion to the land behind. Although there is
currently an abundance of sand in this area, it generally comes and goes over time.
[t is important that dunes are allowed to stabilise during times of accretion (when

WCI ter sand is deposited).

By and large, the majority of beach users are very respectful of coastal environments.
We have no problem with people using vehicles and quads to access surf and fishing
spots as long as they minimise their impact while doing so. At a recent site visit we
were disappointed to see tyre marks over a small dune area that is naturally developing.
Marram has started to colonise the dune, but vehicles are hindering progress.

The New Plymouth District Council has also been fielding complaints about the issue
and we have been in discussion with them about solutions to the problem. A simple
option to reduce disturbance to the upper dune area is to block off vehicle access.
This is something that we do not wish to do! We have agreed with the Council that
we will monitor driver behaviour on the beach but will be forced to close access if
vehicles continue to disrupt sensitive habitats within the area. We ask the locals to
assist us to prevent this from happening. Please:

Th rOUghOUT 3 Refrain from driving/riding on the upper dune area and areas colonised by plants.

4 Discourage others from driving/riding over these areas.

5 If you see people using the beach irresponsibly, record registration plates/vehicle

[ 1
TG rG nGkI details and notify DOC at 759 0350 or 0800 DOC Hotline, 0800 362 468 after
hours).

6 Educate others about the effects of vehicles on sensitive dune areas.

MOE: 0274 952 897 Thanks for your help!
OFRCE: {06) 752 7270 Callum Lilley
Fadds (06 Th2 7027 Ranger, Marine/Biodiversity
EMAIL: syrmons trarsport@stra,co,nz Department of Conservation

PARA c@l OAKURA
INSURANCE & INVESTMENTS LTD OSANNA

Christian Fellowship

q Sundays 10:30am
Oakura Public Hall

Peter Harkness and Paula Harvey

Directors: Contact:
John Harrison and Steve Teague Bernie & Amanda Smith 752 7234
Phone 06 769 9909 or 0800 769 9909. Fax 06 769 5005 Lewis & Doreen Grindlay 021 907 238

367 Devon Street East, NP. Email: info@paragon.org.nz
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Okato Tennis Club

We trust that everyone has had a great start to the New Year
and are all ready to pick up a racket and get back on the court.

The New Zealand Army helped us to complete the fencing that
had already begun and to level off the grass area at the front
of the section. Thank you guys and gals, you all worked really
hard in the rain.

| am pleased to advise that we have now been successful in
getting a grant of $10,000 from the New Zealand Community
Trust that will go towards completion of the fencing around
the courts. Plans are under way and this should start in April
when the tennis season is finished.

All our teams did well in their respective competitions during
the last round and they are now getting ready to begin again
this year. We currently have an A3 Grade Team, an after school
Junior Team, and three midweek Ladies Teams. We will be
starting an additional new midweek team this round. We wish
them all well and trust that they will enjoy themselves.

If you are interested in joining in and playing some tennis,
come along on a Wednesday night to twilight tennis at 6.30pm
or to ladies tennis on a Wednesday morning at 10am. Both of
these are relaxed and cater for all abilities. Juniors play after
school on Friday 3pm to 4pm.

Club contacts are Maree Moffitt 752-8107, Raewynne Lawn
752-4466 and Angela Phillips 752-4451.

OKATOPOOL

HOLIDAY HOURS FROM 22nd DEC

Admission Charges

Open
weekends, Adults
public and Children

school holidays, [RkEMEE
12.30pm - 7.00pm Adult with child under 8 yrs  $1.30
Lane swimming from 6.00am - 9.00am
For ‘What’s on’ and other information, please
call 759 6060 for further details
é’o& NEW PLYMOUTH DISTRICT COUNCIL

newplymouthnz.com

THE GREATEST
HITS TOUR

With very special guest HOLLIE SMITH

FRIDAY 13 FEBRUARY - TSB BOWL OF
BROOKLANDS, NEW PLYMOUTH

Performing their greatest hits and classic tunes,
Mick Hucknall & Simply Red will charm and
seduce their audiences.

Billed as the Greatest Hits Live!, Simply Red led by
charismatic main man Mick Hucknall will revisit many
of the highlights of their incredible 25 year, 10-album
career with winery shows around the country this
summer.

From their very first aloum Picture Book (1985) to Stars
(1991) which sat at the top of the UK charts for 19
weeks, to their last studio album Stay (2007), the hits
and fan-favourite tunes in the offering are numerous.

DON'T PUT UP WITH POOR TV RECEPTION

Free Signal Test & Quote
Free to Air Satellite Installations
TV, Video, DVD and Stereo Set-up & Tuning
VHF/UHF Aerials Installations
Additional Phone or Data Cabling
Home Theatre Wiring Installations
Caravan & FM Aerials

We service all of the Taranaki region

Ph: 06 759 0245 or
I IAERIAL MASTER (27 458 8738 and

see .. . the difference

NOW enter our

COmpetition for 5
Chance to go and

See
Simply Req

pPhone numper

Entries myst be in by Thursday 12th
February 2009,

"What is the na
me of ‘Simp| ror

6 ToM OKATO This page is kindly sponsored by Neil Lusk - Independent Livestock Agent. Ph 751 0994. Mobile 027 443 3171




Okato Eyesores

You will undoubtedly be aware of the appalling and
deteriorating condition of Okato's former primary
school and of the doctor’s surgery, both
government-owned properties. In an effort to have
the situation rectified Jim Lawn, on behalf of the
Okato Community Trust, has written to Members
of Parliament Shane Ardern (Taranaki/King Country),
Chester Borrows (Wanganui), Pita Sharples (Maori
Affairs), Anne Tolley (Education) and Jonathan
Young (New Plymouth).

The Trust has placed a petition and copy of this letter
at local businesses, to remain until the end of
February. If you agree with the sentiments expressed
in the letter, please call in at one of the local
businesses and sign the petition. You may sign a
petition only once or you will invalidate your
signature.

The letter reads as follows:
Dear Member of Parliament,

Congratulations on your electoral success in
November and we wish you every success in
helping govern our country.

We, on behalf of the Okato Community and
others, would like to bring to your attention
the deplorable situation the last Labour
Government brought to our once pretty little
town with the closure in 2004 of the Okato
Primary School and reconstructing and
integrating this school on another site with the
Okato College.

We believe this action by the Labour
Government, and its failure to remedy the same,
contributed to the Labour Party losing the New
Plymouth electorate by some 100 votes.

The old primary school building, as well as the
old doctor’s surgery (another deteriorating,
government-owned building), are
government assets surplus to requirements and
are supposedly to be now earmarked for Treaty
settlement. With the deterioration of these
buildings and therefore a rapid loss of value,
this will cost the New Zealand taxpayer more
to fund a Treaty settlement.

Surely it would be more advantageous to the
New Zealand taxpayer that recipients of any
Treaty settlement and the Okato Community to
have these old buildings sold and removed;
with the resultant bare land maintained or sold
as farmland, residential development, or used
as a park and the monies received from sale put
into a fund for Treaty settlements.

On the edge of the school property is the town
cenotaph honouring those who fought in war,
of which some paid the supreme sacrifice for
our country. In close proximity is a roundabout
erected in memory of our early settlers and
pioneers who would be appalled and greatly
saddened to see how their early work and great
sacrifice for this community and their country
is not being shown the appreciation it deserves
by those who have governed our country in
recent times.

Top: historic
Room 10 is
boarded up
against
vandals.
Above: the
baths are
derelict and
dangerous
Right: rubbish
litters the
cenotaph
precincts.
(Photos by
Kerry Lilley)
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TOM Baby

This month | met up with baby Ava Charlotte Radcliffe,
daughter to Cherie and Jason who live on Cumming Street,
Okato. Ava was born on 18th May 2008 at Taranaki Base
Hospital. She is now eight and a half months and has an older
sister and brother, Ashlin and Liam.

Cherie says they chose the name Ava just because they liked
it. They have now discovered it was one of the top names listed
for 2008.

Cherie trained as a Beauty Therapistin 2001 and continues to
do some beauty therapy treatment from her home or she will
visit yours. At present she is working part time as a Support
Worker for Pathways in New Plymouth. Jason owns his own
business, Coastal Section Maintenance, which provides lawn-
mowing, pruning, tree cutting etc. When Cherie works her
two days Jason is able to stay at home, a perfect situation for
all.

At present Ava is exploring the world by crawling and pulling
herself up. Having Ava as our neighbour we have come to the
conclusion that she has also found her voice! We love hearing
her babbling and squeals of excitement.

By Milly Carr

i
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o PTI F A ST OPTIFAST VLCD is a nutritionally
complete food replacement -
programme that is clinically proven Re p rOd u ct lve c a re
LOW CALOR'E Dl ET as a safe and effective method of
weight loss. Natural Rhythms, Naturopathic Medicine in Okato is

Used by over a million people hosting a public talk on “Reproductive Care” at Seed

wordwide since 1974, the Coastal Organics on Tuesday 26 February. Entry is by
programme works by restricting Id coi d ¢ |
| energy intake, thereby shifting the gola coin and partners are welcome.

bOdty towards using f?V"Pid stores Are you grouchy at certain times of month? Learn how
as 1ts Major Source of energy. to chart your menstrual cycle and what you can do to
OPTIFAST Very Low Calorie Diet combat PMS!

consists of 4 different products - '
Bars that come in chocolate or berry This talk is part of a monthly series about natural solutions
crunch flavours - great for those 3 to health.

o'clock sugar cravings.

Milkshakes, with added fibre, which
are great for lunch. So quick and
simple, coming in a range of
flavours, including strawberry and
chocolate.

Soups of chicken or mixed

So pop in and talk to Colleen or  vegetable, for when you need a little
Sarah about OPTIFAST today, also warming up.
ask about their weight Chocolate Dessert for those people e ——
management support group. with a sweet tooth.

: OPTIFAST VLCD can be used to 2 0 O G G
replace ONE, TWO, or THREE meals T N N E DI E R
each day, depending on what phase
is needed for you. All the products
contain carbohydrates, essential
fatty acids, high quality protein and

For more information call Liz Jury at (06) 752 4213.

available for
Agricultural Earthworks
all the daily nutrients which the body and Drain ag e

needs on a daily basis.

OAKURAPHARMACY | | memsiss gasses

Surf Highway 45, Oakura. Ph (06) 752 7557
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The Travels of an Extraordmary Bear

educator who specializes in
teaching English as a Foreign
Language and develops related
programmes, will conduct English
enrichment workshops for teachers
in Kharikhola and its surrounding
villages. Lesley and Robin’s book
will be making the trip too, to be
translated into the local language.
Robin says that the trust is indebted
to Lesley for the gift of her story,
which she has also narrated for an
audio CD that accompanies the
book. All proceeds from the sale of
the book go to the Band Aid Box
Charitable Trust. To buy your copy,
go to Poppies Bookshop or contact
them via their website
wWww.poppies.co.nz, call Lesley on
(06) 752 4545 or e-mail Robin at

The picture that

her “bandaidbox” address. I(I;Z%/trgcﬁ/els?lgg I_;story
Story by Kerry Lilley Drake).

Lesley and “The Travels of an Extraordinary Bear”
(Photo by Kerry Lilley)

Rainbow Teddy is an extraordinary bear who has travelled
all the way to Kharikhola in Nepal to befriend a little boy. Lesley
Dowding has written a children’s book, “The Travels of an
Extraordinary Bear” about his big adventure. It is illustrated with
photographs taken on location by Inglewood businesswoman
Robin Drake. Robin, with plantsman and avid trekker Allan
Jellyman, established a charity in 2004 called “The Band Aid S S

Box" which provides funds and volunteer support for the [ R EEE AR R ol conte
medical, dental, optical and educational needs of Kharikola RETRSE @340

village and surrounding areas where Rainbow Bear has gone
to live.

Every year, members of a volunteer medical team including
doctors, nurses, a dental surgeon and a pharmacist pay their
own fares to fly from New Zealand to Nepal. Then, carrying
the medical supplies they've brought with them, they trek for
up to three days to join their Nepalese counterparts fora 14
day medical clinic held in Solu Khumbu, a remote rural health
post 2,300 metres above sea level in the Everest region. A group
of trekkers from New Zealand accompanies them and is part
of the sustainability plan: they carry a separate allocation of
medical supplies and help to set up the clinic. (If you are

sarah’s

Boutique BEBRStudio

interested in volunteering your skills or joining an annual trek, =T %)

contact Robin via her website; robin@bandaidbox.com.) ER BaC KWP‘F‘

In April 2009, a new team will be setting off for the 5th ALEX RODGER - REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN
consecutive year. And this time, there will be an exciting first oh - (06) 752 4494 or 027 524 4004

for education in the region: Sarah Davey, an international

Hareb Deken| ,anaki®
. uwvol 4WHEEL DRIVE GEN’THE . ‘-;‘

331 5% Aubyn Sireet New Piymouth PhviFax 05 758 B3S7 Afvours Mike Hareb: 06 752 7887 %
Emad harebdeken@clear nef re wam harebdekenmaions.co.ng Ton Dekerr 06 752 7405 John Kurta; 08 758 1872 ™

TeM OKATO 9



Container of Aid Went
to Zimbabwe

What a Christmas present for the struggling orphanage and
people of the city of Bulawayo, Zimbabwe who were the focus
of our recent aid project. At a critical time for the nation, the
40 ft container of aid sent by our local community went as
promised to the destination and people who were supposed
to receive it - this alone is a miracle!

One of the wonderful aspects of this aid project run by New
Zeal Church in Oakura and Okato is that against all odds 100
per cent of what was given to the people of Zimbabwe was
received by the people of Zimbabwe - this at a time when aid
is being rejected due to political hindrances.

There were no funds taken for administration or costs incurred
here in New Zealand.

The container of aid varied from food and medical supplies to
new underwear and bedding. The response to us from
Zimbabwe was one of exceptional gratitude.

“Reverend Ndoda and the hospital stated that this was the
largest single donation they had ever received. THANK YOU
SO VERY MUCH. You have made a difference and showed
the love of Christ in a way that few people ever can. God
made sure the donation arrived at a very important time —
e.g. when the eyes of the whole international community
are on Zimbabwe and people’s hearts are very tender at the
moment. This is the largest Christmas any of these
organisations have received. “- Pastor Sarah Nyathi of
Zimbabwe:

Our heart-felt thanks to all of those individuals and businesses
who gave so freely to this project. Giving to people in need
can bring such a sense of satisfaction.

Mt 25:40 “.. .whatever you did for the least of these brothers
of mine you did for me”

Pastor Kevin McFetridge
New Zeal Church Oakura & Okato

Rental Vehicles
Mini buses =~
Charter buses %
Cars ,=====~
VanS ‘..-.
Tour buses _/}

," Pickering Motors

’ 0800 22 1120

q 11 Tennyson St, Opunake
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Above: The
vehicles
transporting the
donated goods
to the
orphanage.

Above, left
and below:
The goods
being
redistributed
to their

. various

= destinations)
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Serving your

COMMUNITY

Wospers manager and funeral director Bruce Hanrmahan
relaxes with wife Bronwyn, daughters Bachael and Sarah,
amd family dog Jess,

Bruce has worked for Vospers for over 22 years and waz
one of the first recipients of the Mational Diploma of
Fumeral Services, recognized by che M0 as the national
standard in the funeral profession. Brece and his ceam of
dedicared professionals will take care of all the pracrical
aspices of your funeral and provide a warm and caring
service,
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Viospers Funeml Hime
2537 Devon Srreet Eass

Funeral Home Mew Plymourh

Part of YOUR community since 1933 fl

TOM CLASSIFIEDS

FORADVERTISING
IN TOM - Contact
Cyril, 06 753 6885,
or email

cyril @thetom.co.nz
You'll be surprised at

our competitive rates. H & ]
Classified ads $10 SYMONS TRANSPORT
Ph 0800 THE RDY
TOM NEW PLYMOUTH

Introducing Faye McDonald.

With 37 years of dental therapy experience, Faye

has joined our practice to provide care for everyone

from year 9 to 18 years of age.

sk Gentle, caring staff, new patients welcome =i Laughing gas and intravenous sedation

=k Cosmetic dentistry and implant dentistry =i Alternatives to amalgam
=t Al gum problems =i Prompt emergency service, ACCapproved >k Dental Hygenist

270 Carrington Street New Plymouth Ph 06 753 6298

NOW OPEN

JURF HWY

STORAGE?

0800HWYSTORE
Ph/Fax 06 751 5193
surfhwystorage@xtra.co.nz

Cnr Hurford Rd &
Surf Highway 45,
Omata, New Plymouth

Diggers and
Dump Trucks

Do you have
family or
friends who -

ToM

would love

to keep up

with local
events?

Have a
year’s worth
of TOM
delivered to
their door
for just $25.

Phone 0800
THETOM

For all your
earthmoving
requirements

MOB: 0274 952 851
QFFICE: (06) 752 73R

FAX: (06) 752 7027
EMAIL: symors-transportizhtraco.nz

TOP

PRINT

TARARMAK OFFEET PRINTERE

Dwayne & Natalie Avery
Proprietors

Froud to be the printers af
The Oakura TOM & The Okato TOM

Fast guality sarvice

from a friendly, family owned
business

Top Quality Print Solutions

TeM OKATO 11
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For the Very B@§t in Carpet Care ffermans Surveyors
Phone 06 758 0837 > Site Surveys
223-225 Devon St West, New Plymouth > SUDOIVISIONS
TARANAKI PETFOOD LTD » ReSOUrce EUHSEHIS
PETFOOD MINCE and » Boundary Locations
GARLIC FLAVOURED PETFOOD MINCE '
$10 bag of 5x500g rolls. ASEMENts
1kg bags CHUNKY CUT BEEF $5 t» 06 759 0904
BRISKET BONES $5 per 5kg bag e » info@juffermans.co.nz

CANON BONES $2 each

NO ADDITIVES OR PRESERVATIVES OKATO QUARRY

100% NAKI BEEF

Commercial & Domestic Suppliers of:

Call Grant on (06) 751 2779 o ROADING AGGREGATES e CONCRETE AGGREGATES
e DRAINAGE AGGREGATES @ WASHED SAND

Just call into e BUILDERS' MIX e BOULDERS

our shop at

67 Hurford Rd, Ph 0800 484 748

Omata. Saunders Road, Okato
7 DAYS A WEEK!
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Tol NAEVUSz

SKIN CANCER SCREENING
DETECT EARLY

Ph 06 7539 505. Email naevusldcarefirst.co.nz

OPEN 6am - 7pm

Keeping
you
informed

12 T6M OKATO



